
Worthy State Deputy and dear Brother Kalisz: June 2, 2019

In my fifty years as member of the Arizona Knights of Columbus, for the
first time, in these last decades, I am proudly witnessing and exemplary and
exceptional State Council; I do not get tired, and nor I will be, affirming that
the Arizona State Council of the Knights of Columbus, is second to none.

For the first time in the history of the Arizona Knights of Columbus, its
membership have a marvelous KOCOA as an information organ, unveiling a
true and genuine Columbianism in action of utmost importance in
maintaining an effective and healthy membership.

Also with immense proud, I am witnessing a vigorous and monolithic
relationship with the Arizona Dioceses, and specially, the perpetuation of
Rosary Sunday, a program that, in my first year as State Deputy, I have the
privilege of managing to unite the State Council with the Legion of Mary
under the presidency of Mrs. Dorothy Westfall, as promoters of the most
important spiritual and devotional program honoring our Blessed Mother,
throughout the State, and why not say so, throughout the Nation; a
program that I co-chairs with Mrs. Westfall for fifteen years.

Your re-election as State Deputy, together with all State officers,
undoubtedly demonstrates an exceptional leadership that will put very high
the name of the Arizona Knights of Columbus. Congratulations and God
bless you all.

Vivat Jesus!
Jaime A. Perez, PSD


